July 16, 1998


Mr. Wesley M. Franklin�Executive Director�California Public Utilities Commission�505 Van Ness Avenue�San Francisco  CA   94102





Re:�
Request for Extension of Time to Comment on Questions Appended to D. 98-07-032�
�
 Dear Mr. Franklin:


I am writing pursuant to Rule 48(b) to request an extension of time to comply with the requirement, set forth at page 18 of D.98-07-032, to file comments on the 9 questions contained in Appendix A of that decision, within 30 days of the effective date of that decision.  The decision was made effective immediately upon issuance, and it was issued on July 2.  Hence, comments on the questions in Appendix A of the decision are due on or before August 3.  I am requesting that the date to file comments be extended to August 12.


It appears from the text of the decision that the intent of the Commission was that parties have a full month to consider and comment on the issues raised by the questions in Appendix A.  These issues involve both broad policy matters and utility-specific technical points.  D.98-07-032 was issued - and became effective - on July 2, but it was not mailed to the parties until July 13, and was not received by SCE until July 14.  Because of the delay in issuing the decision, SCE and other parties were left only 2 weeks in which to address these important questions.  The extension is requested to give parties adequate time to give focused, deliberate attention to the questions the Commission has articulated, and to ensure that our comments in response to those questions will be as informed and carefully thought out as possible.


There does not appear to be any prejudice that would result as a result of granting the requested extension, not does it appear that the additional time would create any difficulties for the Commission in it’s timely processing of the above-referenced consolidated proceeding.


[Optional:  I have been authorized by counsel for Pacific Gas & Electric Company and San Diego Gas & Electric Company to make this request on their behalves.]


I appreciate your consideration of this request.


Very truly yours,


James M. Lehrer


cc:	Service List in A. 97-11-004 et al.�ALJ Kim Malcolm
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